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5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нр Merry Chirstmas     
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Coming Soon 

 

January 1  Office & SBS Closed 

January 7   Leadership Team at 6 pm 

January 15  All Church Visioning Meeting at 6:30 pm 

 

Meetings 1 

Sunday Helpers 2 

Markôs Message 3 

Step-By-Step 4 

Youth 5 

Church News 4-7 

)ÎÓÉÄÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓÓÕÅȡ 

December 2019 Pastor Mark Hansche 



First United Methodist Church 

Worship 9 am  

Sunday School 10 am 

 

Check Us Out Online! 

/ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜǇŀƎŜ ŀǘ 

ǿǿǿΦƳǘǾǳƴƛǘŜŘΦƻǊƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǾŜ                    

ǳǎ ŀ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΗ  

 

Save Your Best Choice! 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƭŀōŜƭǎ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ 
ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΤ ǿŜ Ǝƻǘ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ 
нллΦ  ¢Ƙŀǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ƭƻǘΣ ōǳǘ 
ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ мΣллл ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǘǳǊƴ ƛƴΦ  L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ 
ǘƻ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǇ ŦƻǊ 
ƛǘŜƳǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ !ŘǾŜƴǘ 
ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΣ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ 
.Ŝǎǘ /ƘƻƛŎŜ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ  L ƪƴƻǿ ƻǳǊ 
²ŀƭƳŀǊǘ ŘƻŜǎ bh¢ ŎŀǊǊȅ .Ŝǎǘ 
/ƘƻƛŎŜΣ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǳǎŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻŎŜǊȅ ǎǘƻǊŜǎ ƛƴ !ǳǊƻǊŀ ƻǊ 
aƻƴŜǧΦ IŀǇǇȅ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
aŜǊǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΦ  
                                  WǳŘȅ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ 

  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ          

ǳƴŘŜǊƴŜŀǘƘ ǘƘŜ ōŀǊŎƻŘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ 

ǿƛǘƘ άтллоуέΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ    

ŘŜƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ .Ŝǎǘ /ƘƻƛŎŜ ōǊŀƴŘΦ ¸ƻǳ 

ŀǊŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ            

ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ŦǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ  

 

The Messenger 

December 2019  

Leadership  

 

Lead Usher:  

Jean Duwe 

                                                                  

Audio/Visual Technology:  

David McDonald &                            

Emily Horrell 

                                                                  

Offering Counters:  

Ann Knott 

& Hope Morris 

                                                           

Bus Driver:  

Volunteer Needed 

 

Childrenõs Sunday School 

Danielle Tabor 
Will  be taking the Summer off. Childrenõs Church and Childrenõs Sunday School will 

resume in September.  

Thank you to  



The Messenger December 2019 aŀǊƪΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 

  
Wow! December already.... where does the time go? Remember when you were 
a kid and you thought that Christmas would never ever get here!? What        
happened? 
                   
I have a question for you this evening. Now be honest...Do you eat fish sticks? I 
would like to say that I only dine on the finest freshest catch of the day flown in 
at the peak of flavor from Nova Scotia...or something like that; but I can't. As I 
write these words I'm eating a highly nutritious meal of fish sticks and french 
fries (brain food, you know!). This poor fish has been caught, skinned, gutted, 
de-finned, ground-up, mashed, bleached, mixed with chemicals, chopped, 
formed, breaded, deep fried, frozen, and re-heated in a 350 degree oven for     
approximately 15-20 minutes. It's not even recognizable as a fish! If there was 
no picture and label on the box we wouldn't know what we were eating! 
                   
And as I munch away I think about this poor fish and how he probably had        
intentions of going to the best schools (pun intended), swimming in the best        
circles, and making a big splash in the ocean jet-set....kind of like a lot of         
Christians I know. We have such wonderful intentions (yes, I said "we") for   
service and prayer and living the life God calls us to live. But then something 
hooks us, or we get caught up in a net of lies and deceit. And all of a sudden we 
find ourselves....frozen. Unable to do anything for the kingdom of God. 
                   
Now you're saying, "Mark, this analogy doesn't work because the fish is just a 
hapless victim. He can't help being caught!" Guess what friend... neither can we! 
Without the love and grace and power of Jesus Christ we're already caught. 
We've got "Mrs. Paul's" stamped on our forehead and we're headed for the   
Devil's freezer! Only belief in Christ, only trust in our Almighty God, can        
prevent us from spending eternity in a place that none of us ever wants to be. 
                   
Lord, You call us to be set apart. Not of this world. Help us to have the strength 
and courage to swim against the current when need be. Help us to always be    
focused on You. In Jesus' name we pray. Amen. 

 

   

  Mark  



The Messenger December 2019 

Step by Step     

Child                      

Development        

Center 

Step By Step Ministry Update 

Decemberôs Dates to Remember: 

Step BY Stepôs Christmas Program will be                                                           

Friday, December 6th at 5:45 pm.                                                                       

Please join us for a night filled with Christmas songs sung by the Step By Step 

children followed by holiday fellowship around Christmas cookies                                 

and hot cocoa. We hope to see you there. 

 

Step BY Stepôs Kids Christmas Party will be on Tuesday, December 17th .                           

It will be Pajama Day!!! We will play Christmas games, have a Christmas snack 

and watch a Christmas movie on the big screen. 

Step BY Step will be closed Monday, December 23rd through Wednesday, 

December 25, 2019.  

Step BY Step will also be closed  Wednesday, January 1, 2020. 

 

 

                                                                                                                 

Emmaus 

Our local Emmaus Reunion group is meeting on Mondays at 5:30 pm at the Church. We encourage anyone 

who has attended or if you just wants some information to come and find out what Emmaus is all about. 

The Mustard Seeds 

We are beginning a new study: 

IF YOU WANT TO WALK ON WATER,                                                                                     

YOU HAVE TO GET OUT OF THE BOAT. 

We meet every Sunday morning in room 103 right after morning worship. If you 

have children, there is an excellent Sunday School for them to learn valuable         

lessons about Jesus while we fellowship and share ideas. 

Sunday Evening Small Group 

The Sunday Evening Small group has a new name: The Sonshine Group. The Sonshine 

Group meets Sundays at the Church at 5 pm for study and finishes up with a potluck   

dinner at 6 pm. All are invited to come and enjoy the Word and fellowship. 


